


Joseph F. Glidden Homestead & Historical Center




Board of Directors Meeting




Monday September 10, 2012, 7 P.M. at the Homestead

CORRECTED MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7 P.M. by President Svetlana Henrikson.  The following members were present:  Bridget Carlson, Jan DeVore, Jim Morel, Steve Johnson, Phil Bennett, Kathy Siebrasse, Jeff Marshall, Kenda Jeske, Sarah DeMink, and Marcia Wilson, Executive Director.  

Agenda:  The items of “pie sale” and “bus tour” were changed to be discussed under the topic of “Events”.  Jan Devore, not Marcia Wilson, was listed to give the Membership report.  Kathy Siebrasse moved and Jeff Marshall seconded that the agenda be changed as stated; motion carried.    

Minutes:  It was noted that the Barber Shoppers actually sang on September 9th, not September 23 as was reported at the last meeting.  There was one addition:  Rich and Sarah DeMink  donated an iron barn cab of the late 1800’s vintage which was used to hoist and  drop hay into the haylofts of barns.  Kenda moved to accept the object and Bridget seconded; motion carried.
Financial:  Kathy Siebrasse moved to place the Financial Report on file, and Kepp Johnson seconded; motion carried.  Kathy Siebrasse suggested that we might want to consider taking our annual disbursement from the DeKalb Community Foundation.  

Executive Director’s Report:  See attached hard copy of report.  Marcia reported that she and Wendy have been working on setting up a new website.  Bridget will look into the costs of setting up a credit card web account for membership and donations. Kathy Siebrasse is looking into setting up a Pay Pal account. 
Membership: Jan Devore posed the questions: “What are the Board’s expectations for membership committee? What has worked in the past for recruiting members? Should we consider a phoneathon?”  Jim Morel stated that we need to develop an action plan on procedure to follow for renewal policies.  Kathy Siebrasse reported that we have 200 friends on Facebook!

President’s Report:  Svetlana mentioned that an antique dealers association would like to visit the Homestead as a group but no date has been set.
Fund Raising: Jeff reported that we took in $30.57 from Schnucks for the month of August.

Property:  Jim Morel reported that he hired a different painter for the front porch, RRJ Painting of DeKalb for $1250 to strip or coat lead based paint, paint old pillars, rails, and spindles.  This amount uses up the $1100 left from the DeKalb Community Foundation grant.  The new posts, new support bases and deck will be painted by volunteers.  At a future meeting we need to discuss a proper restoration plan for the front stairways and stoop.

Gardens and Grounds:  No report

Events:  Kathy Siebrasse reported that the Barbed Wire Bus Tours will be held at 11 and 2  P.M .on November 4 to celebrate Patent Day.  The home of the late Paul Nehring , the late Annie Glidden house and the Glidden Mausoleum may be added.  The Pie Sale will be held in October, partnering again with Pay It Forward.  We will have pie pick up at the Homestead as well as a Sycamore location.  On October 14 Cymbal, a women’s performance group will perform here at 2 P.M.  On October 28 and November 4 Dave Miner will be exhibiting his music boxes which also be shown during the Holiday Event on November 18.  On that date Mr. Miner will also talk about his extensive collection.  

Marcia reported that a local NIU sorority would like to rent the site on October 7 for 3 hours for a special family event.  The rent was set at $150.  Tours will be available and volunteers are needed.  On September 12 at 7:30 P.M. the Egyptian Theater will be hosting a showing of “Wired”, a documentary about DeKalb, including barbed wire, as part of the Sycamore Film Festival.

Archives:  Marcia expressed thanks for the donation of scissors and pencil sharpener.

Old Business:  Capital Campaign:  Marcia stated that Amy Trimble, who was being considered for a consultant, refused our offer of a contract.  The consensus of the Board was that we should defer the decision on whether or not to hire a consultant and whom we would like to hire until a later date.  Marcia stated that she had received a response letter from the Max CI Corporation stating that if we reconsider their offer still stands for a free assessment.

Signage:  Jeff reported that the City Council gave their approval for our proposed sign.  The Board agreed that they liked the darker red lettering and neutral cream background.  The blacksmith sign that attaches to the bottom of the main sign would be removable.  Currently we have no funds to pay for the sign.  Marcia will be applying for a DeKalb County Community Foundation grant by mid November which if received could be used to pay for the sign.  

Kathy Siebrasse will be applying for a Mary Stevens Concert grant by October 31.

New Business:  Jeff Marshall discussed the possibility of planning a DeKalb County Barn Tour in partnership with the DeKalb County Agricultural Association or the Farm Bureau similar to one he attended in Whiteside County recently.  The admission charged in Whiteside was $20.  Sarah DeMink stated that she would like to have future discussion about doing some minimal barn restoration/ remodeling so that it could be opened up for visitors to view the inside according to Roger Key’s previous recommendations. She would like to see Keys approached and requested to write up a plan for flooring and lighting.

At 8:20 P.M.Kathy Siebrasse moved that the meeting be adjourned, and Jeff Marshall seconded.  
The next meeting will be held at 7 P.M. at the Homestead on October 8, 2012.






Respectfully submitted,






Sarah G. DeMink, Secretary
                   
